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Brad Will
Brad Will
140 Main Street
Kingston, New York 12401

RE: ACKNOWLEDGMENT of NOTICE OF INTENT for
Coverage Under SPDES General Permit for
Storm Water Discharges from CONSTRUCTION
ACTIVITY – General Permit No. GP-0-20-001

Dear Prospective Permittee:

This is to acknowledge that the New York State Department of Environmental Conservation
(Department) has received a complete Notice of Intent (NOI) for coverage under General Permit No.
GP-0-20-001 for the construction activities located at:

Mill Creek Preserve Project - Lot 40
Sherbore Drive
Town of Dryden, NY 13068 County:  TOMPKINS
Pursuant to Environmental Conservation Law (ECL) Article 17, Titles 7 and 8, and ECL Article 70,
discharges in accordance with GP-0-20-001 from the above construction site will be authorized on
5/20/2021, which is the date we received your final NOI, unless notified differently by the
Department.

The permit identification number for this site is: NYR11I193.  Be sure to include this permit
identification number on any forms or correspondence you send us.  When coverage under the
permit is no longer needed, you must submit a Notice of Termination to the Department.

This authorization is conditioned upon the following:

1. The information submitted in the NOI received by the Department on 5/20/2021 is accurate and
complete.

2. You have developed (or obtained from the previous owner) a Storm Water Pollution Prevention
Plan (SWPPP) that complies with GP-0-20-001 which must be implemented as the first element of
construction at the above-noted construction site.

3. Activities related to the above construction site comply with all other requirements of GP-0-20-001.
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4. Payment of the annual $110 regulatory fee, which is billed separately by the Department in the late
fall.  The regulatory fee covers a period of one calendar year.

5. When applicable, project review pursuant to the State Environmental Quality Review Act (SEQRA)
has been satisfied.

6. You have obtained all necessary Department permits subject to the Uniform Procedures Act
(UPA). You should check with your Regional Permit Administrator for further information.

*Note: Construction activities cannot commence until project review pursuant to SEQRA has
been satisfied, when SEQRA is applicable; and, where required, all necessary Department
permits subject to the UPA have been obtained.

Please be advised that the Department may request a copy of your SWPPP for review.

Should you have any questions regarding any aspect of the requirements specified in GP-0-20-001,
please contact Dave Gasper at (518) 402-8114.

Sincerely,

David Gasper
Environmental Engineer

cc: RWE - 7
SWPPP Preparer
Keystone Associates Architects, Engineers and Surveyors, LLC
O'Connor, Timothy
58 Exchange Street
Binghamton, New York 13901


